MEMORANDUM
TO:	Members of the Baltimore City Council
FR:	Kevin and Mary O’Keeffe, Residents of Otterbein (804 S. Sharp St.)
RE:	Written Testimony for June 13, 2023 Baltimore City Council
CITY COUNCIL BILL #22-0296/ REZONING – 810 LEADENHALL STREET (Eleventh District) scheduled for the February 9th Planning Commission Meeting

VIA:	on-line submission

We are writing to express our opposition to CITY COUNCIL BILL #22-0296/ REZONING – 810 LEADENHALL STREET (Eleventh District).  

As residents within a block of the proposed rezoning for 810 Leadenhall Street, we believe that the proposed legislation which would allow a six-story, 165-unit apartment building will seriously injure the quality of life for residents of Otterbein and the historic Sharp-Leadenhall community.  The proposed project is too large and will bring with it significant traffic and a degrading of the surrounding area’s environment.  The proposed parking garage will street level and will result in noise pollution and air quality pollution.  The environmental consequences of a 165 additional vehicles in a small geographic location surrounded by residences will harmful to the air, street maintenance, and pedestrian safety.  

We hope that the Council would carefully review the comments/petition signed by hundreds of community members in opposition to the current project.  This project seems to be another example where the developers can come into a community of taxpayers and imposed their will without adequate public comment and review.  Our community has seen the proliferation of apartment buildings, none of which are fully occupied.  What happened to the goal of promoting home ownership?  What happened to developer and community partnership?  There have been too many instances where developers made promises – which have gone unfulfilled - such as retail, restaurants, and veterans housing.  

Please do not forget that the actual construction and redevelopment will be disruptive to the daily lives of our communities.  Six stories and 165 units are way too much for the small footprint of the proposed site.  We are asking the Baltimore City Council to reject the project as presented and to work in partnership with the community to revise the zoning plans.  

Kevin and Mary O’Keeffe
Mfo804@yahoo.com

